REGULAR MEETING
CITY OF VIENNA
CITY COUNCIL MEETING
VIENNA CITY HALL
205 North 4" Street
June 4, 2025
6:30 P.M.

The City Council of the City of Vienna met in regular session, We Juine 4, 2025 at Vienna

City Hall with the following members and guests:

ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:
Steve Penrod, Mayor

Ron Pitts, Alderman
Melissa Hill, Alderman
Angela Moore, Alderman
Alan Racey, Alderman
Aleatha Wright, Clerk

Jim Miller, Police Chief
Michelle Meyers, Treasurer
Justin Hartline, City Supt.
Brent Williams, Fire Chief

ELECTED OFFICIALS
Austin Tuey, Alderman

Agenda Item#4- Presentation of Retirement to Herb Hosfeldt, Water Plant Operator, for twenty-
five years of service. Due to guests in attendance, Mayor Penrod made this presentation before
the meeting was called to order. City officials and co-workers expressed appreciation for
Hosfeldt’s service and dedication to the city.



Mayor Penrod named the following Committee Appointments for the 2025-2029 term:
Finance-Pitts, Elliott, Racey

City Improvements-Elliott, Moore, Pitts
Fire/Safety-Tuey, Pitts
Streets/Sidewalks-Tuey, Moore

Floodplain Coordinator-Elliott
Parks/Playground-Hill, Moore

Health, Lot, & Cemeteries-Tuey, Pitts
Southern Five Policy Board-Racey, Hill

Tax Increment Financing-Elliott, Hill, Racey

Mayor Penrod named Ron Pitts as Mayor Pro-tem, with co
Penrod for the 2025-2029 term.

Penrod opened the following bids for a R4PO Ranger, 4
Harper Ford- 2025 model (available in October)=
Harper Ford-2023 model with 7,000 miles- $36
After discussion, Alderman Racey made amoti
$36,975.00. In addition, approval to purcha

[ece idents concerning semis entering side streets.
nes d updated to reﬂect the Illinois traffic code and

allow modular homes in town to which some city officials sald they would not. The city would
continue to have applicants go through the zoning process for modular homes, single and double-
wide trailers for approval on a case-by-case basis.

Mayor Penrod said the TIF extension passed through the General Assembly and was sent to the
Governor. The city would take the next steps to formalize the extension through ordinance.

Penrod said Horner & Shifrin would bid out the water project following week.



Penrod said Terra Pro would begin asbestos removal on the residential demolition project soon.

As there was no further business to discuss, Alderman Racey made a motion to adjourn.
Seconded by Alderman Pitts. Mayor Penrod declared the meeting adjourned at 7:13 p.m.

For APPR()Vgune 18, 2025

‘?eve Penrod, Mayor

Aleatha Wright,



